WEARSIDE FOOTBALL LEAGUE
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

TUESDAY 7TH OCTOBER 2014 – 1900HRS

PRESENT:  W. Robson, P. Maguire, K. Harrison, J. Johnson, S.Rooks, B. Lisle, D. Keys,

 P. Smith, P. Tye, K. Gibson, B. Banks, K. Oliver, S. Topping, M.Malton and M. Langley.

APOLOGIES: b. Gunn, M. Spedding, M. Lawson, K. Simpson and L. Pye.

· The minutes of the last management meeting (02/09/2014) were read out and accepted as a true copy.

· All correspondence was read out by K. Harrison.

· The Finance Report was read out by Treasurer S. Rooks and it was noted that the League had received £3,000 from the Football Association.

· Richmond Town FC were fined a total of £251.40p (£150 league fine, £30 food expenses and £71.40p for match officials expenses) for failure to fulfil a fixture at Cleator Moor Celtic FC on 06/09/2014. K. Harrison was to notify the Richmond Town FC by letter that the monies owed would be deducted from their Club League Balance.
· Jarrow FC were brought up before the committee for failing to fulfil a fixture at Whitehaven FC on 27/08/2014, Jarrow representative Jimmy Kane revealed that they had no one to manage the team due personal circumstances of the team manager that were beyond control. The outcome was that the committee decided that NO ACTION would be taken against Jarrow FC on grounds of compassion. 

· Harton & Westoe CW FC were brought up before the management committee for failing to fulfil a fixture at Easington Colliery AFC on 20/09/2014 and also for fielding an understrength team in a game played on 23/08/2014, club secretary K. Gibson stated that only 6 players had turned up and that club were going through a transition period with a new manager just been brought in and they are in the process of recruiting new players. The outcome was that the club in question was fined a total of £232.96 (£180 league fine, £38 food expenses and £14.96 match official expenses). 
· With regard to the Defibrillators for all clubs, a cheque for £5406 was sent off for the purchasing of 17 defibrillators for the clubs, it was noted that Richmond Town FC would not be receiving a defibrillator after failing to comply with correspondence with League Secretary K. Harrison.

· The Ground Grading outcome was satisfactory with some grey areas that need to be rectified by clubs.

· The venue for the Annual Presentation awards has been chosen and it will be held at the Chilton Country House Hotel.
